
 

 

 

 

Valley  

Community Policing Council 

Zoom Meeting: July 23, 2020 

MINUTES- Final 

Approximately 51 members of the public attended 

CPC members present: Rowan Wymark and Edwina Kiro 

1. Meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm 

 

2. Motion to make changes to agenda were concurred. 

 

3. Old/New Business 

- VACPC is working on a recommendation for the area commander to stay in post for 

at least 3 years. This will be further discussed in the next meeting. 

- CPC’s are now under the CPOA (working closely with them) this will give the CPC 

more access to other agencies. 

 

4. There was a Panel Discussion as well as Q & A with the following participants:  

o Mariela Ruiz-Angel: Manager of CSA 

o Rick Miera: Vice Chair of MHRAC (Mental Health Advisory Response Council) 

o Paul Haidle: representative with APD Forward 

o  Matt Dietzel: Lieutenant with APD’s Crisis Intervention Unit 

o Shaun Willoughby: President of the Albuquerque Officer Association was invited 

but could not attend.  

Panel Discussion was in regards to the newly established Albuquerque Community Safety 

Department. “The Right Response at the Right Time”. 

- There was a PowerPoint presented to the public on this new department, they are 

hoping to have it running by April 2021. 

- To get involved reach out to: ACS@cabq.gov or 505-768-3036 
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5. Report from the Valley Area Command 

- Burglary: 1 

- Commercial Burglary: 31 

- Residential Burglary: 28 

- Vehicle Burglary: 54 

- Motor Vehicle Theft: 59 

- Recovered Vehicle: 30 

- Commercial Robbery: 1 

- Gun Robbery: 9 

 

6. Meeting was adjourned 7:45 pm 

 

 


